
From: Betty Bergland [mailto:betty.a.bergland@uwrf.edu]  
Sent: Monday, April 2, 2018 4:11 PM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) <barb.mcmonigal-st.dennis@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Sound Level Variance: Dale Street 
 
Dear Barbara McMonigal-St.Dennis, 
 
I write regarding the Notice on the Sound Level Variance for the Sewer Lining Project on Dale Street 
from Laurel to Dayton Avenue.  I live on the corner of Dale Street and Dayton Avenue and will be deeply 
impacted by the sound variance.   
 
While I appreciate the need to provide maintenance for sewer pipes, I am very concerned by the 
extensive time frame of the Notice:  the work will occur over a period of TEN months during TWELVE 
hour periods from 7 pm to 7 am, over a stretch of two city blocks.  Certainly, city residents CANNOT 
imagine TEN months without decent sleep. 
 
So, I have two questions:  1) Are we to assume the work will be done continuously for this time period, 
or will the work be apportioned for each segment of the two blocks?  2) Will residents, then, along these 
streets receive advance notice of the timing?  Otherwise, how can we possibly prepare for such 
disturbances--and for such an extended time frame?  
 
Thank you for your attention to my concerns.  
Betty A. Bergland 
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